
Official No. 4.1.4.1. TA-0960/2024 

Mexico City, March 20, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Renewal of the Validation of the Foreign Workshop Permit 

 

In response to your letter received on January 9 of the current year, through which you request 

from this Directorate the Renewal of Validation No. CO-029/11 of Certificate number 

JGVR194F granted to that company by the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA ) of the 

United States of America, in this regard, once the inspection of its facilities has been carried 

out by the personnel assigned to this Directorate, it must address the following observation 

derived from the aforementioned inspection: 

 

- In the engine hangar, it was detected that the rejected components/accessories (reject) of 

the engine brand: Honeywell, model: TFE-731-2 of the aircraft brand: Learjet, model: 31A 

and registration: XB-NTY, do not count with its identification label, the status of the pieces 

after rejection is also unknown.  

 

On the other hand, I inform you that there is no problem with continuing to carry out the 

services authorized in Validation No. CO-029/11 (Maintenance, Repair, Inspection and Testing 

on Aircraft, Engines, Accessories, Radios, Instruments and Specialized Services with records 

and Mexican marks), this while the procedures and inspections are concluded at the stations: 

Battle Creek MI, Provo UT, Houston TX, Las Vegas NV, Scottsdale AZ, Van Nuys CA, Denver 

CO, Austin TX, Dallas TX and included in the Validation Certificate No. CO-029/11.  

 

The above, based on what is established in Article 193 of the Regulations of the Civil Aviation 

Law, as well as what is established in the Fourth and Fifth transitional Decree by which the 

deconcentrated administrative body of the Secretariat of Infrastructure, Communications and 

Transportation, called the Agencia Federal de Aviacion Civil (AFAC).  

 

Sincerely  

Eng. Francisco Rubio Castro  

Aviation Director 










